COMMUNICATION – C103 Council – July 15, 2020 Committee of the Whole (Public Hearing) Report No. 35, Items 4 & 5

From: miriam margel

Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 6:55 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Bevilacqua, Maurizio < Maurizio. Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Shefman, Alan < Alan. Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] development on Steeles between Yonge and Hilda

Dear Sirs,

I am writing to express my concern regarding the proposed development plans in the Yonge and Steeles neighbourhood. The density and the height of the buildings exceed what is allowed in the secondary plan. (What is allowed in the secondary plan is, in the opinion of many residents, too much as well.) In addition, the existing infrastructure and community facilities will not be able to support the increase in population. Lastly, to approve these plans at this time when COVID is commanding the attention of residents is a rather cynical move. I urge you to take a step back until times are again 'normal'. At that time hopefully we will see additional consultation.

Thank you for your attention,

Miriam Margel

Troyer Court

Thornhill